
The 2016 Summer issue of the USGFR 
Newsletter is available this year on our web 

site along with many other interesting 
tidbits, photos and other information relating 

to our latest golfing venue and future 
golfing venues. Go to www.usgfr.com 
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USGFR 

President e  Bill Durmer
The 27th Tournament of the Hardy Golfers of USGFR 

Our USGFR outing had many of our friends enjoying 
pleasant temperatures and bright skies while discovering 
ways to handle the breezes with the dimpled little ball. 
FUN. We loved the wonderful Hyatt Regency Tamaya 
Resort nestled in the mountains. 

United States Golfing 

Fellowship of Rotarians 

Our Tournament Chairman, Jim Easley, produced a great tournament.  He 
was supported by members of his Rotary Club and Jim Brock. 

The non-players had terrific activities including the Bondelier Tour in the 
mountains, the Sandia Peak Tram over the mountains, the Turquoise Trail 
to Santa Fe, and then a day exploring Albuquerque.  WOW!  

As the outgoing President of USGFR, I enjoyed working with the 15 
 I 

would like to recognize and thank Dr. Lawrence Severino for his service 
working as the North East director 12 years.  Joe Germano will take over 
as the North East director in the coming year.  Thanks Joe. 

Also, many thanks to Nate Naden for his 20 years of service in the area of 
publicity.  He also served as director in North Central.  Dennis Guiser has 
taken the job of director in that area.  Thanks Dennis.  We certainly get 
great people to advance the USGFR. 

Thanks to all in the Executive Committee 
who helped us to move ahead. 
Congratulations to Patrick Eakes, moving 
from Director-at-Large to our President for 
the next 3 years. Thank you Patrick!  Mr. 
Eakes has many thoughts for our USGFR to 
go deeper to have our organization grow. 
We know Patrick will use the Committee 
brain power to support his efforts. 

If there are any omissions 
or errors, or if you have 
any suggestions please let 
me know. 

Denny Horack 
Cards4dh@comcast.net 

 925 228-2263 



 

Greetings from your Executive Secretary,

Jim Brock 

Greetings to all Rotarian Golfers! 
We just completed another very successful USGFR National Championships on the Santa Ana Pueblo in 
Albuquerque, New Mexico. Our hats are off to Tournament Chair Jim Easley and the other members of 
the Rio Rancho Sunrise Rotary Club for arranging an outstanding event. Thank you for your efforts! 
I also want to recognize our two national champions. Patrick Eakes of Greensboro, North Carolina was 
crowned our new National Gross Champion and Don Forbes of Christchurch, New Zealand claimed the 
National Net Champion award.  

Patrick Eakes was actually a double winner this year. Not only was he crowned National Champion, he 
also succeeded Bill Durmer as president of this organization. Thank you Bill (and wife Elaine) for an 

USGFR membership numbers are down from a year ago: 245 members (160 lifetime members and 85 
annual members) but the Fellowship finances remain steady from last year. One very positive note 

US
National Championships!) 

The Executive Committee continues to seek members to step up and fill director positions. We 
currently have vacancies in the North East, Middle Central and South West regions. Please contact 
Patrick Eakes 

1. Support our annual tournament. Our membership stands at over 200 and yet we attract

hooked!
2. Promote the USGFR. Tell other Rotarian golfers about our Fellowship and urge them to join

us. I have USGFR membership and tournament information available and would love to
share it. Just drop me an email or give me a call!

3. 
ve you 

4. If you were not able to be with us this year in Albuquerque, I urge you to make plans now to
join us in Lake Geneva, Wisconsin, September 11-15, 2017. Members of the Illinois Beach
Sunrise Rotary Club are planning a wonderful event filled with outstanding golf, great tours
and spectacular Rotary Fellowship. September should be a beautiful time of year in
Wisconsin. I hope to see a record crowd in Lake Geneva!

Jim Brock 
USGFR Executive Secretary 



Editors Note 

As is my habit with the newsletter, I present an update of my wonderful grandson, Clayton.  
Notice that there is also a picture of a trophy that I won in Nashville in 2011.  Clayton wanted 
to know if that was the only time that I have won in the seven years that I have belonged to 
the USGFR.  I told him that I won a shirt this year for closest to the hole.  In fact, I beat the 
great Patrick Eakes for that honor.  He said wow!  I guess he has a little of his grandfather in 
him. 

 All seven of the venues that I have attended have been wonderful. The Hyatt Tamaya 
Resort was also exceptional.  The facilities were top quality and the onsite staff were 
wonderful.   The Twin Warriors course was beautiful but was not kind to this golfer.  The 
Santa Ana was also beautiful and a better fit for me, but still no trophy. 

I want give a shout out to Jim Easley and the small but mighty Rio Rancho Sunrise Rotary 
Club as they were accommodating in every way, including the local tours that they 
arranged.  Thanks for being such a gracious host.   

And also, thanks to Bill Durmer for leading the organization for the last three years with 
his always cheerful Elaine at his side. 

After you check out the pictures, (most of which were submitted by Larry Newman, Elaine 

Lake Geneva next September.  It looks outstanding and Ya Just Gotta be there . 

Denny Horack, Editor 
Cards4dh@comcast.net 



Patrick Eakes is our 
National Gross 
Champion based on 
collecting the highest 
Gross Stableford 
points. Patrick lives in 
Greensboro, NC with 
his wife Kristen. 

The Directors of the 
USGFR Executive 
Committee would also 
like to congratulate 
Patrick on becoming 
the new President of 
USGFR. 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a challenging and fair competition in 8 categories, with most golfers playing 
on two great courses at Twin Warriors and Santa Ana. Hats off! 

The 8 categories included the 2016 USGFR Men's Gross Champion, Men's Net 
Champion, & Women's Net Champion. We had Men's divisions: 1-Champions, 2-
Blue & Gold, & 3-Heritage. The other divisions are Two Day Champion, and 2-
Golfers Team. We played using Stableford points: GROSS points for the 2016 
Champion, and all other champions were based on Stableford NET points. The 
scores were very close in all categories. 

Congratulations to all of the winners. We were all winners--we had a great time of 
golf, fellowship, and food. Our thanks to the Santa Ana Pueblo Club, particularly Jim 
Easley (Tournament Director and MC--what a dual selection). 

To learn more about our 2016 tournament and our United States Golfing Fellowship 
of Rotarians, please go to our website  (www.usgfr.com) and click "2016 
Tournament". We look forward to seeing you in Lake Geneva, WI, September 11 to 
15 of 2017, our 28th Tournament. 

Gross National Champ 

Patrick Eakes 



 Don Forbes from New Zealand is 
our NET Champion. 

Deb Knowles from Alameda, 
California is our Women's Net 
Champion. 

 Phil Tobin from Wadsworth, IL, is 
our 2-Day Champion. 

Ed Anderson from Chico, CA is our 
Champions winner. 

Bob Plumb from Coronado, CA is our 
Blue & Gold winner.    

Dr. Jim Hardy from Winter Park, FL, is 
our Heritage winner. 



Outside of the beautiful 
Hyatt Tamaya Resort we 
were treated to a display of 

were driven from different 
parts of the United States. 



interested in a position on the board including newsletter editor. 





It took me seventeen years to get 3,000 hits in 
baseball. I did it in on

-Babe Ruth



 'A young man and a 
priest are playing golf 
together. At a short 
par 3 the priest asks, 
'What are you going 
to use on this hole, 
my son?' 

The young man says, 
'An iron, father. How 
about you?'  

The priest says, 'I'm 
going to hit a soft 
seven and pray.' 

The young man hits 
his iron and puts the 
ball on the green. The 
priest tops his iron 
and dribbles the ball 
out a few yards. 

The young man says, 
'I don't know about 
you, father, but in my 
church when we pray 
we keep our heads 



Millie always has good 
form. 



Don Forbes gave this editor a thrill with a hole in one.  It 
was only the second time that I witnessed one in person.  
Don generously took care of us at the chuck wagon dinner. 





Ouch.  This was tough stuff and it 
seemed to find my ball frequently. 



These greens are 
so fast I have to 
hold my putter 
over the ball and 
hit it with the 

 Sam Snead 





The following pages of photos are from the chuckwagon dinner, the tours and the 
awards banquet.  Again, thank you to Larry Newman, Susan Brock and Elaine 
Durmer for sending these.  



two stages of slumber and then a rude awakening. 







Nice pants Jon.  I guess that 
Rotary has gotten away from 
tattoos.  Now they issue the 
District Governor a pair of 
pants.  There is no pain and it 
is probably more economical. 
You wear them well. 



RULE 6.A.9(K)  
THERE IS NO PENALTY FOR SO-CALLED "OUT OF BOUNDS." IF PENNY-PINCHING 

GOLF COURSE OWNERS BOUGHT SUFFICIENT LAND, THIS WOULD NOT OCCUR. THE 

SENIOR GOLFER DESERVES AN APOLOGY, NOT A PENALTY.















Dave Baland from Rio Rancho, NM 

Nick Brown from Clayton, NM 

Steve Furtado from Pleasant Hill, CA 

Don Forbes from Christchurch, NZ 

Steve Hiatt from Bonita Springs, FL        

Deb Knowles from Alameda, CA 

Lynn Lewis from Mississauga, ON Canada 

Ken Lewis from Mississauga, ON Canada 

Bill Manuel from Winter Park, FL 

Robert Smith from Markham, ON Canada 

Jonathan Spillman from Greensboro, NC 

Welcome and please join us in Lake Geneva. 

President Bill welcomed eleven first time participants.  Some joined the USGFR 
and some were guests of members.  Here is the list of the first timers. 



 More photos of the category winners with the PREZ. 





] 

Thanks again to Bill 
Durmer for three 
great presidential 
years.  You left the 
USGFR in good shape 
for president Patrick 
Eakes and the rest of 
us.  And Elaine kept 
us smiling with her 
Betty Boop golf 
Shoes. 





Ed & Connie Anderson
PO Box 839

Chico CA 95927
edanderson1936@gmail.com

Dave Baland
5801 Desert View Court NE

Rio Rancho NM 87144
davebaland@yahoo.com

Bob & Carol Blum
555 Front St., Unit 1604

San Diego CA 92101
bob@rlblumlaw.com

Jim & Susan Brock
235 Castellana North

Palm Desert CA 92260
jimbrock@tarbell.com

Nick Brown
702 Walnut

Clayton NM 88415
sncattle@yahoo.com

Bruce & Ronda Christensen
5019 Alhambra Valley Rd.

Martinez CA 94553
brchristensen@msn.com

Pat & Dolores Clarke
7705 Midday Lane

Alexandria VA 22306
lwsanclk@verizon.net

Mark & Margaret Dawber
1170 Springhill Drive

Mississauga ON L5H 1N5
markdawber@rogers.com

Bill & Elaine Durmer
350 Prestwick Avenue
Gulf Shores AL 36542

durmaid@aol.com

Patrick Eakes
1618 Deercroft Ct.

Greensboro NC 27407
patrick.eakes@cpeakes.com

Geary Engles
716 Lighthouse Ave., Ste. A

Pacific Grove CA 93950
engles@aol.com

Don Forbes
PO Box 1159

Christchurch Canterbury 8140
NZ

forbes.don@xtra.co.nz

Steve & Ann Furtado
40 Kelsey Court

Pleasant Hill CA 94523
sjfurtado@comcast.net

Dennis & Beverly Guiser
20867 Blacksmith Forge

Estero FL 33928
dennisguiser@gmail.com

James & Peen Hardy
1700 Diana Drive

Winter Park FL 32789
jhardy72@cfl.rr.com

Chet & Linda Harwood
2378 Eagle Trace Dr.
Kissimmee FL 34746

foreh@aol.com

Gary Hernandez
615 Alhambra Avenue

Martinez CA 94553
ghatmab@aol.com

Steve Hiatt
27660 Marina Isle Ct.

Bonita Springs FL 34134
stephenjhiatt@gmail.com

Denny Horack
5643 Mt. Hood Ct.
Martinez CA 94553

cards4dh@comcast.net

John Hughes & Stephanie Wood
1723 Chestnut Avenue
Winter Park FL 32789

john.i.hughesocala@gmail.com

Dennis & Nancy Jewell
PO Box 421712

Kissimmee FL 34742
djewell1@cfl.rr.com

Richard & Candace Kimbell
85201 Sarvis Berry Lane

Eugene OR 97405
dick.kimbell@lile.net

Deb Knowles
1336 Park St., Suite D

Alameda CA 94501
deb.knowles@edwardjones.com

Sam & Suman Kotwal
9549 Castleford Pt.
Orlando FL 32836

kotwal9@gmail.com

Mike & Lynn Laughlin
36618 Fan Palm Way

Palm Desert CA 92211
laughlin93265@gmail.com

Ned & Rosalyn Lester
1755 E. Ridge Dr.

Blacksburg VA 24060
globalcnl@aol.com

Lynn & Ken Lewis
PH3 - 4450 Tucana Court
Mississauga ON L5R 3R4

Canada
lewis4972@rogers.com

Richard & Connie Lytle
14 Resplandor Ct.

Hot Springs Village AR 71909
rhlytle@suddenlink.net

Millie MacKenzie
PO Box 3074

Sunriver OR 97707
millie.mackenzie@gmail.com

Bill & Becky Manuel
526 Genius Drive

Winter Park FL 32789
manuelco@aol.com

Thomas McKinney
PO Box 119

Pacific Grove CA 93950
tomsfins@comcast.net

Nate & Sally Naden
426 Hickory Haven Dr. E

Gurnee IL 60031
nate202@aol.com

Larry & Darlene Newman
1569 Castile St.

Celebration FL 34747
lcn19862@gmail.com

James & Glory Palecek
260 H Street

Coronado CA 92118
jim@pcgit.net

Jim Pescatore
14240 Mountain Quail Rd.
Corral De Tierra CA 93908

jrpesco@comcast.net

Robert Plumb
PO Box 180734

Coronado CA 92178
bobrotary@yahoo.com

Jim & Nancy Sissons
225 Ricardo

Niagra-On-The-Lake ON L0S 1J0
Canada

sissons@msflawyers.com

Frank Smith
PO Box 798

Crockett TX 75835
valeriekaysmith@yahoo.com

Robert & Lynda Smith
59 Tilman Circle

Markham ON L3P 6G5
Canada

robertdsmith@rogers.com

Jonathan Spillman
1202 W. Friendly Avenue

Greensboro NC 27403
jon.spillman@edwardjones.com

Bill Stephenson & Vivian Frank
1912 McVitty Road

Salem VA 24153
freqy@vt.edu

Phil & Sandra Tobin
38763 N. Oakcrest Lane

Wadsworth IL 60083
ptphiltobin6@gmail.com

2016 Attendees






